

















spotted owl. No evidence of any of these species has been documented in the action area, and as
such a determination was made that there would be “No Effect” the black-footed ferret, Canada
lynx, yellow-billed cuckoo, and the Mexican spotted owl (page 16 of the EA).

Fish and Aquatic Species: There are four species of endangered fish located downstream of the
project area: Razorback sucker; Colorado pikeminnow; Bonytail; and Humpback chub. There
would not be any direct or indirect effects to these species due to implementation of the proposed
action because these species do not exist within the action area, there is no suitable habitat within
or near the action area, and the project would not impact critical habitat downstream of the
project area. Moreover, there would be no water depletion from this project to affect these
downstream species. Therefore, this project would have “No Effect” on these species (pgs. 16-17
of the EA).

Botanical species: The only Threatened and Endangered plant identified to possibly occur in the
Ashley National Forest is Ute-Ladies’-tress. All other Threatened and Endangered plant species
are well removed from the National Forest in distance and/or their habitat is not found in the
National Forest. No suitable habitat for ULTs was identified within the action area. The action
area is located within the Vernal and Flaming Gorge National Recreation Area Administrative
Units, with elevations ranging from 7,000 to 12,000 feet. The action area exceeds the 6,500 foot
elevation level at which Ute Ladies’-tresses surveys are required. The portion of this project that
would require ground disturbance is located within the roadway prism, which has previously
been disturbed and does not include appropriate hydrology, soils, or vegetation. Therefore, the
Strata Fiber Optic Cable Project will have “No Effect” on Ute-Ladies’-tress plants or populations
(page 17 of the EA).

Based upon the information contained within the specialist reports, and the Biological
Assessments prepared for this project, [ have determined that there would be no adverse impacts
from the proposed action on any endangered, threatened, proposed, or candidate species

10. Whether the action threatens a violation of Federal, state, local, or tribal law,
regulation or policy imposed for the protection of the environment. The project would not
violate any federal, state, local, or tribal law, regulation, or policy imposed for the protection of
the environment. In addition, this project is consistent with applicable land management plans,
policies, and programs.

Finding of No Significant Impact

Based upon a review of the EA and supporting documents, Reclamation has determined that
implementing the proposed action would not significantly affect the quality of the human
environment, individually or cumulatively with other actions in the area. No environmental
effects meet the definition of significance in context or intensity as defined at 40 CFR 1508.27.
Therefore, an environmental impact statement is not required for this proposed action. This
finding is based on consideration of the context and intensity as summarized here from the EA.

Decision



Reclamation has decided to implement the proposed action and enter into an agreement with
Strata Networks to allow them to cross the Flaming Gorge Dam and Reclamation land with a
Fiber Optic Cable.



